
(DATE)

Ms. Whitney Brewster
Executive Director
Texas Department of Motor Vehicles 
4000 Jackson Avenue
Austin, Texas 78731

Dear Ms.  Brewster:

I wish to petition the Texas Department of Motor Vehicles to review and amend Texas Administrative 
Code 217.3 regarding Vehicle Titles and Registration.  

There has been recent activity as to the titling and registration of some vehicles designated as 
assembled, replica, custom vehicle, street rod, and dune buggy that has resulted in some vehicles titles 
and registration being revoked or not issued.  As a result literally thousands of vehicle owners that have 
invested in the vehicles have now lost that investment and manufacturers of the vehicles as well as 
supply chain businesses have incurred severe economic loss.

I would respectfully request in this petition for the Texas Department of Motor Vehicles hold a meeting 
at its headquarters in Austin, Texas for the December 7, 2017 board meeting to review and discuss 
amending TAC 217.3 to ensure those vehicles maintain their respective titles and registration for 
continued use on Texas streets and roadways.

I thank you in advance for your serious and quick consideration.

Best regards,

(name)

(address)


